Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Please could you answer the following questions with regards to the closure of the Independent Living Fund.
1) Will you be ring fencing the ILF money passed to you to :-

 a) Individual ILF Users.

 b) Adult Social Care.

 c) Not ring fence at all.
ANSWER:  No. The funding will not be ring-fenced but will be spent to ensure that the eligible needs of those people that were previously in receipt of ILF continue to be met.

2) Have you received the details of how much money you are being allocated and if so how much is that.
The final amount is still going to be determined by the Finance Section. The estimated figure is around £1m.

3) When will you be starting reassessments of ILF users and when do you anticipate completing those assessments.
This will start shortly and all ILF assessments will be completed before 30th of June 2015.

4) What arrangements are you putting in place for those ILF users you have not reassessed by 30th June to continue funding their current ILF care packages until an assessment has been carried out.

Bearing in mind that many of these ILF users will not currently have Direct Payments set up with the Local Authority.
The Council is obliged to take cost into account when determining how an individual’s needs might be met. Majority of the ILF users in Leicester are in receipts of Direct Payments. Those who are not on Direct Payments will have a choice either though the commissioned care or Direct Payments within the Resource Allocations.

5) Do you have contingency plans in case a change in Government at the forthcoming election alters the ILF funding situation?
Regardless of the outcome of the election, we will continue to allocate our resources in a fair and cost effective way; we work within a clear eligibility framework, supported by a resource allocation system that is based on need and risk. The resource allocation system produces an indicative personal budget, within which it should be possible to meet eligible needs, in the majority of cases.
The legislation allows you to use the information supplied for your own personal use, or for journalistic purposes. If the information is a dataset (which does not relate to the environment), you may also use the information for commercial re-use under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance Manager
Information Governance Team

Leicester City Council
First Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester, LE1 6UB
E-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

Your request for internal review should be submitted to the above address within 40 (forty) working days of receipt by you of this response.  Any such request received after this time will only be considered at the Council’s absolute discretion.

You may also seek independent advice from the Information Commissioner at: 

Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 01625 545 700 

www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk 
Please be aware that the Information Commissioner does not normally consider requests until the internal appeals process of the Council has been exhausted.  You are therefore advised to appeal to the Information Governance Manager before contacting the Commissioner.
